


ST DAY PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Planning Meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 24th January, 2017, at 7.00pm in the Mills Street Community Room, 
St Day.
Present: 	Cllrs. G Nankivell, J Newcombe, S Penny and C Williams
		Clerk S Edwards
	5 members of the public
									
1.	Apologies.
	RESOLVED to accept the apologies of Cllrs R Dyer, D Jones, J Moores & M Kaczmarek (Cornwall Councillor).

  2.	Declarations of Personal and Prejudicial Interests relating to items on the agenda and the details thereof
	None

  3.   Public Participation Session 
	As representatives of St Day AFC, St Day Cricket Club and St Day Youth and Sports Club (Enterprise Centre) were present the Chairman asked them to make comments on the planning application to be considered under item 4 below. The following observations were made:
· St Day Cricket Club has no objections to the mast being erected but does object to the access route which is shown on the plans as being across the cricket square
· St Day AFC also feels that there will be a considerable amount of traffic across the playing area of the field and thinks that a better access route would be via Tolcarne Road. If this were possible it would also be advantageous to rebuild the hedge with a pedestrian gateway in it.
· St Day Youth and Sports Club has been trying to get confirmation from Cornwall Council about who would receive any financial compensation from Shared Access Ltd for the use of the field. The Clerk confirmed that he had been told by Mark Broomhead (CC Planning) that any funds would be payable to St Day Youth and Sports Club as it holds a long term lease on the field and CC's accepted practice in such cases is that the lessee is deemed to be the freeholder. 
· The Clerk also said that, following a consultation letter from Shared Access Ltd, he had suggested that the company should investigate siting the mast on the top bank, nearer to the Enterprise Centre. Shared Access Ltd had confirmed that they had inspected the site again but felt that an overhead power cable would rule this option out.

  4.		Planning 
	The Clerk reported one application for consideration at the meeting:
	Shared Access Ltd	Vogue Playing Field	erection of a 15m tall mast, antennae, dishes & cabinets
	RESOLVED to support the above application but only of the access to the site can be altered so that it doesn't affect either the football or 	cricket playing surfaces and to suggest that an entrance to the site should be made from Tolcarne Road.
	RESOLVED also to suggest that the proposed route to the site via the B3298 and Pink Moors should be amended to via the Sandy Lane 	roundabout and St Day Road, the Pink Moors route being totally unsuitable for heavy vehicles.

	The meeting closed at 07.37pm. 

		



